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Year 5 Newsletter
Spring 1 2019
Dear Year 5 Parents and Carers,
                                                HAPPY NEW YEAR!
We hope you had a good break and would like to welcome you back for a new and exciting term.  
The Year 5 team look forward to continuing to provide your child with a secure learning environment where he/she can make the best possible academic, social and emotional progress and, develop their aspirations.  We would like to thank you for supporting our high expectations in all areas, especially in behaviour and learning.  With the right attitude to learning and daily effort we aim to make school a positive and rewarding experience for your child. 
Homework
This term your child will continue to receive homework every Friday which should be returned by Tuesday – the latest.  The homework will be maths, English comprehension, Grammar and Punctuation and spellings which the children will be tested on the following week. We also encourage you to read with your child for 10 minutes each day.  
Please support and encourage your child to complete their homework as it builds on the work we do at school and gives extra independent practice.  There is also additional homework that we encourage your child to take if they wish to do so.  Children who do not complete their homework will be given the chance to do this at playtime or lunchtime.
Book Bags
We would be very grateful if you could support us in reminding your child to take a book home to read and to also bring a bag to carry their reading books in. 
Learning this half term
English: Explanation texts; Grammar, punctuation, spelling, Drama and role play. 
Maths: Number and Place Value: Addition and Subtraction, Multiplication and Division, Fractions, Decimals and Percentages; Measurement: Length, Perimeter; Geometry: Properties of Shape; Statistics and, solving word problems relating to the topics covered.
Science: Sound: We will continue to use a range of resources from ‘Empiri Box’; allowing children to use their investigative skills to gain first-hand experience by carrying out exciting experiments!  
Computing: Using ICT across subjects.
Topic: ‘Space’ 
Music: Music Express
French: ‘Le Week-end activities and Numbers to 80
PHSE: ‘Going for Goals’ Diversity and Communities
RE: Sikhism – ‘Beliefs and Moral Values’
PE: Swimming – Class Beijing will go swimming every Tuesday.  The session starts promptly at 9:30 a.m. The class will walk to and from Leyton Leisure Centre which is approximately 15 minutes. Class Riyadh will have P.E on Monday and Thursday afternoon and Class Valletta will have P.E on Tuesday afternoon and Thursday afternoon.
P.E: Netball and Tag Rugby – Every Thursday for all 3 classes 
Further information: 
Please see the Whole Curriculum for the year on the class webpage.
Trips:  As part of our ‘Viking Raiders’ topic, we are planning to visit the Museum of London, Medieval Gallery on Monday 11th February 2019. We will be sending a letter home in due course with further details.
We look forward to working with you this term.  In the meantime, if you have any queries, concerns or if there is anything we can do to help and support you with your child’s learning and school life; please do not hesitate to get in touch with your child’s class teacher.  
Mrs. Dawood Year 5 Lead (Valletta Class) 
Miss Byrne (Beijing Class) 
Miss Ramadan (Riyadh Class)
Ms Miller (Teaching Assistant)
Mrs Osman (Maths Support)
